STATE OF CONNECTICUT
CONNECTICUT SITING COUNCIL
Ten Franklin Square, New Britain, CT 06051
Phone: (860) 827-2935 Fax: (860) 827-2950

E-Mail: siting.council@ct.gov
Web Site: portal.ct.gov/csc

VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL
November 22, 2022

Kenneth C. Baldwin, Esq.
Robinson & Cole, LLP
280 Trumbull Street
Hartford, CT 06103-3597
Kbaldwin@rc.com

RE:  TS-VER-045-220106 — Cellco Partnership d/b/a Verizon Wireless request for an order to
approve tower sharing at an existing telecommunications facility located at 2 Arbor
Crossing, East Lyme, Connecticut.

Dear Attorney Baldwin:

The Connecticut Siting Council (Council) is in receipt of the request for an extension of

construction time for this tower share request, dated November 21, 2022. Pursuant to Condition

No. 10 of the Council’s decision letter dated January 28, 2022, | have considered your request for

an extension of construction time for this tower share request and grant a six-month extension of

time until July 28, 2023, to complete the construction of this project.

This extension is granted with the understanding that the Council will be notified should Verizon
decide not to proceed with construction.

Sincerely,

P
i/ /| / i'
Melanie A. Bachman

Executive Director
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Hartford, CT 06103-3597
Main (860) 275-8200
Fax (860) 275-8299
kbaldwin@rc.com

Direct (860) 275-8345

Also admitted in Massachusetts
and New York

November 21, 2022

Melanie A. Bachman, Esq.
Executive Director/Staff Attorney
Connecticut Siting Council

10 Franklin Square

New Britain, CT 06051

Re:  TS-VER-045-220106 — Cellco Partnership d/b/a Verizon Wireless (“Cellco”) -
Proposed Shared Use Of The Existing Telecommunications Facility Located at 2
Arbor Crossing, East Lyme, Connecticut

Notice of Commencement of Construction
Request for Extension to Complete Facility Modifications

Dear Ms. Bachman:

On January 28, 2022, the Siting Council approved Cellco’s shared use of its existing
telecommunications facility at 2 Arbor Crossing in East Lyme, Connecticut. Cellco will not
complete the approved facility modifications by the January 28, 2023 deadline and, therefore, is
requesting an extension of six (6) months to complete the work.

Cellco expects to commence construction of the approved facility modifications on or
about December 5, 2022, and provides this Notice of Commencement, in accordance with
Condition No. 5 of the Siting Council’s approval.

The Construction Manager responsible for site construction activity is Michael
Humphreys with Verizon Wireless. Mr. Humphreys’ contact information is provided below.
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Michael Humphreys, Construction Manager
Verizon Wireless

20 Alexander Drive

Wallingford, CT 06492

(860) 560-6410

If you have any questions or need any additional information regarding the proposed
construction schedule, please feel free to contact me.

Sincerely,
Kenneth C. Baldwin

Copy to:
Alex Tyurin
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